
 

Testimony to the Tourism Committee 
State Capitol, Conference Room 312 at 9:30am 

February 11, 2013 
 

 

RE: OPPOSE HB1359 RELATING TO TRANSIENT ACCOMMODATIONS TAX 

 
Dear Chair Brower, Vice Chair Cachola, and Committee Members: 
 
Aloha, my name is Pamela Tumpap and I am the President of the Maui Chamber of Commerce.  

I am writing on behalf of our organization to Oppose HB1359 to make permanent the additional 

increase on the gross rental or gross rental proceeds derived from furnishing transient 

accommodations and the requirement that the revenues collected be deposited into the general 

funds. 

Raising the TAT was passed as a temporary measure that would sunset.  Therefore, we oppose 

eliminating the sunset.  Our state should have planned for the sunset and prepared to live within 

the reduced amount, not continually grown to fund more than we can afford.  Now, the original 

promise should be kept. 

More and more states across the nation and regions across the globe are seeking to expand 

their visitor industry, creating incentives rather than disincentives to attract more visitors.  These 

areas are eager to take market share away from Hawaii and we keep costs reasonable to stay 

ahead of the competition.  Therefore, we stand with the industry in asking that the sunset 

provision stand. 

Additionally, the bill does not adequately weigh the impacts on the visitor industry, all related 

businesses, and Hawaii’s economic recovery, which has been slow.  As visitor dollars paid in 

taxes take away from dollars spent in our local communities, the higher tax of 9.25% is 

negatively impacting businesses and the industry. 

Therefore, we ask that you oppose HB1359 today and hold it in committee. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Pamela Tumpap 
President 
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2/11/12 

Rm. 312, 9:30 AM 
 

HB 1359 

Relating to Taxation  

 

Chair Brower and Members of this Committee, my name is Max Sword, here 

on behalf of Outrigger Hotels Hawaii in opposition to this bill.  

 

We are in opposition to this bill for the same reasons as HB 963 and HB 971 

in that the hotel industry has carried the 2% TAT increase when it was 

accessed in 2009. 

 

From 2009 thru 2010, while the room rates were decreasing, our operating 

cost kept going up.  While the room rates have increased, so has our 

operating cost.  In other words, we were carrying the cost of the TAT 

increase. 

 

At this point the percentage of room revenue is in the single digits, while our 

utility, health/welfare and payroll cost have gone up double digit. 

 

We are only asking for a little break. 

 

We urge your unfavorable disposition of these bill and thank you for 

allowing me to testify. 
 






